Monday, September 22, 2003

To: Ronn English

On Weadnesday, September 10, the membership of United Transportation Union,
Local 1741 unanimously and unequivocally voted to support the mechanics of ma-
chinist union Local 1414 in their contract negotiations with Laidlaw. 'We all know
the importance of having a professional and experienced shop in maintaining the
best service in school bus transportation.

In support of Machinist Local 1414, we strongly encourage you to negotiate a fair
And honest contract, as is required by your cantract with the San Francisco Unified
School District.

We stand in solidarity with Local 1414 And will support all and any actions directed
by their leadership.

Sincerely,

Susan Mocorshead, President
UTU Local 1741



